Summary of Minutes

General Meeting held on Thursday 19 April 2007
Meeting opened at 7:45pm. 25 members and 1 visitor
were present. 11 apologies were received.

Minutes of Previous Meeting held on 19 April 2007
|were moved by Jill Greenhill, seconded by Myrtle
Beitz.

Correspondence, inwards and outwards, accepted
and endorsed at the committee meeting on Thursday 3
May 2007, was presented by Lena McCreadie, and put
on display.

Financial Report was presented by Brian
Brandenburg.

General Account: Opening Balance: $ 10,541.02
Receipts: $ 459.25 Expenses: $ 90.75. Closing
Balance: $10,909.52

Investment Amount of $15,000

Report was accepted and endorsed at the committee
meeting on Thursday 3May 2007.

Resource Centre. Mystery photograph was the
Aboriginal plaque at the mouth of Wynnum Creek.
Members were asked for donation of books for Book
Fest on 2 June 2007 and reminded that the society will
be participating in Heritage Week, Monday 14 o
Saturday 19 May 2007.

Heritage Tour. Tour is in preparation for Saturday 30
June 2007 in the Clifton area..

General Business: Members discussed the origins of
Woodforth’s Arcade and the Lorenz family of Ernest
Street, Lota.

Myrtle Beitz introduced Wendy Ross who conducted a
Trivia competition for us. Table winners were Dawn,
Betty, Jan P, Marlene and Neville.

The Lucky Door Prize was won by Marlene Engstrom,
the Raffle by Jan Parnell and the Membership Draw
by Lyla Feige.

TheEvening closed at 9.15pm and members and
guests were provided with a delicious supper donated
by Alison Roff, Sherley Williams and Jan Parnell.
Jill Greenhill
Minute Secretary
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NEWSLETTER
June 2007

Thursday 21 June - 7.30pm

in the Old Ambulance Building
(33 Tingal Rd / Corner Cedar St)

Guest Speakers:

Lex Irvine

“Irvine’s Store”

lan Kennedy
“School Days”

Do you have any personal memories?

Gold Coin entry - covers hire of Hall
Bring and Buy Stall - Please bring your unwanted gifts,
cakes, fruit, vegetables to support the Resource Centre.
Thanks go to Minnie Bowman, Laurima Rabe and
Heather Smith who will be providing your supper.

Please invite a friend to attend



Where was 1?

: May 2007

&8 On the southern bank of the
mouth of Wynnum Creek.
The Plaque commemorates a
ceremony on the site in 1998
at which the hurt to the
children and families of the stolen generation
was acknowledged. A pledge was made to
reconciliation and mutual understanding.

Where am 1?
June 2007

What is the significance of
the symbols?

Give your answer, and any
details, to Jill Ph: 3393 3208 =—T i
or Email: leslieg@powerup.com.au or dellver
to the Resource Centre.

' Resource Centre Report
April 2007

A recent enquiry - soil from King (Glenora)
Street was moved to fill the land beside the
mouth of the Creek and so reduce the
steepness of the road.

Was a rail line ever constructed along King
Street to take the fish to Wynnum station?
Any ideas? Thank you.

Jill (3393 3208)

Bombing run over the
silky oaks at Wynnum?

~

We received an email from a gentleman who
lives on the corner of Gordon Pde and
Kingsley Tce.

There is a large silky oak tree in the back
yard and he has been told that, during WWII,
trainee pilots used to line up the tree with the
water tower and practice bombing runs.

Has anyone heard of this or remember it
happening?

If you have any information, please contact
Jill at the Resource Centre.

What’s on?

® Saturday, 16 June 2007
2 pm - Official opening of
Gumdale Historical Museum
235 New Cleveland Rd, Gumdale

. Saturday, 23 June 2007 - 12 pm
Arrival of steam train “The Blue Baby” and
official naming of the new Lota Rail Bridge
Lota Railway Station

o “Going to the Gums” - an exhibition
commemorating the 100th anniversary of
the proclamation of the Lazaret on Peel
Island. Redlands Museum Cleveland.

New Members

Welcome We would like to welcome, to the
~ A0 Society:
WMHS Villette Sewell

ﬁ Our Newsletter is sponsored by:
x ' Cartridge World

Cartidge World 4

o Shop 5/143 Tingal Rd
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Heritage Tour
. Saturday, 30 June 2007

Clifton and surrounds

e« Smell a slice of chocolate gateau at the
Amazing Soap Factory

o Visit the favourite ‘watering hole’ of Steele
Rudd, author of the Dad and Dave stories

e Enjoy lunch at the Nobby Pub

e Relax and take in a movie at the old
Clifton Theatre

e See the new Sister Kenny museum and
visit her grave

Cost $25
(Lunch additional)

Bookings: at Resource Centre or
Contact Jill Greenhill Ph 3393 3208

Wolston Park Hospital

Museum of Brisbane is currently
developing an exhibition on the history
of Wolston Park Hospital also known
as Goodna Mental Hospital and Woogaroo
Lunatic Asylum. They are still looking for
memories, stories, photos and memorabilia. If
you can help, please contact Carmen Burton on
Ph 3403 6124 or email:
carmen.burton@brisbane.qld.gov.au

Remember our Regular Meetings . .

Third Thursday: 21 June 2007
Old Ambulance Building 7.30pm
Last Thursday: 28 June 2007
Wynnum Public Library 10am:
Talk: Myrtle Beitz - “Tennis”
Resource Centre: Mon to Fri 10 — 12 noon
7/66 Bay Terrace (Outside Wynnum Library)




